Dear Sir,

I am writing in my capacity as Chairman of the Deddington and District History Society to object to the proposed development of twenty-six dwellings plus a car park for forty vehicles in one of the most sensitive parts of the Deddington conservation area, at the site adjoining Deddington Castle. Local planning authorities are required to take into account the impact of proposals upon sites and monuments and their settings when considering planning applications. Indeed, Cherwell District Council's Local Plan states that 'The most important archaeological remains and their settings should be permanently preserved' (EN47). It further states (EN48) that 'Development that would damage the character, appearance, setting or features of designed historic landscapes (parks and gardens) and battlefields will be refused.' My own (and others') research has shown that the castle site was long maintained as parkland, not least during the long period of ownership by the Dean and Chapter of St George's Chapel, Windsor. 

In Schedule D of the plan (list of Sites and Monuments in Cherwell District), Deddington Castle is defined as ‘Deddington Castle, including the banks and ditches of the outer bailey’ (i.e. not just the inner bailey).  The proposed development will inevitably affect the castle site in a detrimental fashion.  The objections raised by Oxfordshire Museum Services and Oxford Archaeology to a very much smaller proposed development in 1979 remain entirely valid today: 'It will interfere with the two views mentioned in the setting by interposing a line of residential development between present viewpoints on the road looking southwards to the castle and on the castle looking north. Secondly, it will sever the buffer zone which at present keeps urban development away from the monuments. Such considerable relics of our historical past require a setting worthy of them. If suburban development is allowed to crowd in on them they will suffer.' (Letter from Director of Museum Services to Chief Planning and Development Officer, 3 September 1979). It is worth emphasising that the present proposal is more than six times the size of that rejected in 1979.

The danger posed by the proposed development to a sensitive part of Deddington's conservation area and to the setting of Deddington Castle is such that we urge most strongly that it be rejected.

Yours Sincerely,

Christopher Day
Chairman, Deddington and District History Society
